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1.
PURPOSE

1.1
To bring you up to date with consultation proposals for Calderstones Park.

1.2
Relevant to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· This report relates to the Council’s ambitions to protect and enhance the environment and make peoples’ lives safer and healthier.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
In March, Committee agreed to carry out a consultation exercise with Calderstones residents and the wider community on the provision of facilities on the estate.

2.2
The Council’s Street Scene Manager has also been involved, in consultation with Whalley Playgroup and local residents on the future of the Children’s Play Area at Proctors Field.

2.3
The Council’s Community Development Manager was also approached recently about the provision of facilities for young people generally in Whalley and, in particular, the possibility of a youth facility based at Whalley Sports Club.

3
CURRENT SITUATION

3.1
In an attempt to understand the overall requirement for consultation, Chris Hughes, in agreement with Councillors Holgate and Hill arranged a meeting involving borough and town councillors, Calderstones representatives, Sports Club and QEII representatives, Oakhill College and the Youth Service to come to an agreement on how to take a consultation process forward.

3.2
After a good deal of discussion, it was agreed the following:

3.2.1
There needed to be a more co-ordinated approach to the provision of activities for young people in Whalley and the surrounding area and so such meetings should continue in order to progress this.

3.2.2
A questionnaire be produced to deal with the future provision of recreational facilities at Calderstones Park.  This would be distributed by ward councillors and Calderstones representatives and the responses collated by the Borough Council.  Chris Hughes would draft the questionnaire and liaise with Councillors Holgate and Hill before its distribution.

3.2.3
A further questionnaire be produced through the Youth and Community Service, in consultation with Councillor Holgate regarding wider youth provision in Whalley.

3.2.4
Some work be carried out on the type of building that would be required for a multi-purpose youth facility.

3.3
It was agreed that the group would meet again within six weeks to discuss the findings of the consultations.  Chris Hughes pointed out that there may be issues relating to the Calderstones consultation where the comments of the group would be useful, but ultimate decisions would still lie with the Council.

4
CONCLUSION

4.1
Committee are asked to note the contents of the report

JOHN C HEAP

DIRECTOR OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

For further information please contact Chris Hughes on 01200 414479
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